Samdech Akka Moha Sena Padei Techo HUN SEN
Prime Minister of the Kingdom of Cambodia

Phnom Penh, § August 2018

H.E. General Prayut Chan-o-cha
Prime Minister

Kingdom of Thailand

Bangkok

Excellency,

I would like to express my sincere thanks for Your Excellency’s congratulatory
message extended to me on the landslide victory of the Cambodian People’s Party
during the election of the 6™ Legislature of National Assembly held on 29 July 2018.
About 82% of the registered voters casted their ballots which reflects the will of the
vast majority of Cambodian people to maintain peace, stability and sustainable

development.

Cambodia and Thailand enjoy long-lasting traditional relations. Our bilateral
cooperation has been strengthened in all fields from year to year. I look forward to
working closely with Your Excellency to further reinforce and develop the good
neighborliness, traditional friendship and close cooperation between Cambodia and
Thailand for the interest of the two peoples, thus contributing to the ASEAN

Community and to peace, stability and property in the region and the world beyond.

Please accept, Your Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

/-

HUN SEN



